EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

Friday, March 8th, 2013

2:00-4:00 pm

ROOM 404 WALTER LIBRARY

Minneapolis Campus

(Note: this month’s meeting is not being held in the usual room)

AGENDA
Present: Leslie Schiff, Beau Miller, Andrew Truong, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Paul Siliciano, Sue Wick, Robin Wright, Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Rogene Schnell, Martha Flanders, Jean Underwood, John Ward, Nicole Waxmonsky, Stefanie Wiesneski, David Kirkpatrick

Absent: Jane Phillips, Taylor Boyle, Meaghan Thul, Adam Harvey

Guest: Bill England
1. Approve minutes from February 15th, 2013 meeting
Approved.

2. Old Business

A. Encouraging students to take Biol 2001 (Career Planning for Biologists) (Paul)

This course has been discussed at previous EPC meetings. At the May 15, 2012, meeting, discussion was deferred to an upcoming retreat. Although there was not a recorded vote, the general feeling at that time was that students who had entered the U directly from high school should be encouraged, but not required, to take it. An email was recently sent out to CBS first-year students in BIOL 1806 (Nature of Life, Part Two), explaining the goals and structure of the course, and “highly recommending” that they take Biol 2301. Paul expressed concern that the email pushed students too hard to take the class, and that it might be construed by students as implying that the course is required. Paul is concerned about the expansion of non-content courses such as Biol 2001, because it has been increasingly difficult to cover the rapidly expanding biology content in upper-division courses, and requiring non-content courses makes this even more difficult. Others thought the wording was not too strong, and that students would realize it is not a required course.

Comments about Biol 2001 and whether to require it included:


• Robin explained that students in Biol 1806 are clustered into small groups (“guilds”). The guilds


  encourage students to consider a range of post-graduate goals as they plan their courses, and offer


  spotlights of the various majors; Biol 2001 fits in well with these efforts.


• Jean noted that the course helps students become more competitive for post-graduate positions at 


 an early stage in their education.


• Beau described what he felt the class offered to him when he took it through being in the Dean’s


  Scholar program, and thought the course was useful to students in that program. He thought


  presentations by representatives of the various majors were a highlight. 


• Andrew talked about how students in his Community Advisor group have expressed concerns


  about their career choices, and how he had felt pressured to make a choice. He thought the course


  could be useful for these students.


• Some thought that the reflection about goals, which is an integral part of the course, is useful for


  Dean’s Scholars students and students with ill-formed or unrealistic goals, but is not necessary for


  all students.


• Stefanie talked about how the class gives students the ability to articulate their work in an


  interview. Sue discussed the benefits of the career-exploration component of the class.


• Leslie proposed evaluating the cohort that received the email (which has already been distributed)


  to determine the effectiveness of the course. There was some discussion about how to evaluate the


  course. Possible options for areas to be evaluated included enrollment data and the effectiveness of


  self-awareness and reflection components.

There was a general feeling that the course is very useful for many students, but a reluctance to make it required for all students. Opinion about how strongly this course should be recommended, and whether specific groups of students should be targeted, was divided. 

3. New Business 


A. Directed Research survey for all CBS students (Martha, Bill England)

Bill England discussed evaluating students who have gone through Directed Research, to determine the effects of working in research on a student’s ability to prepare for a career in the life sciences. This information would be vital for evaluating the importance and success of the college’s research programs. He envisions a survey to be taken each semester by all students doing Directed Research. Eventually, he would like a way of evaluating all types of undergraduate research experiences.

Students would fill out a survey developed by David Lopatto of Grinnell College. Students’ consent would be obtained; a consent form has already been designed. He wants the survey to be implemented at the end of this semester. The survey was proposed to the U’s IRB, and exempted. Robin discussed a similar CBS survey that is already offered to students involved in research. Bill asked what components should be included/combined from other surveys with the Grinnell survey, and whether the CBS survey or Grinnell survey should be used.

Comments about what the survey might address included:


• Martha raised the question of whether this information should be included in the national database 
 
  or be independent and implemented through the college.


• Sue said it should include whether or not a student has had prior participation in research.


• Catching the broad range of research experiences is important, but students filling simple support


  roles (e.g. dishwashing) should not be included.


• Robin discussed parts of the Test of Science Literacy (TOSL), included in the current CBS survey,


  which determines a student’s actual ability to perform research-related inter-operation tasks. She

        also said the survey should include more about students’ perceived ability, rather than just their


 attitudes.


• The ability to read and understand primary scientific literature is an important goal.


• Stu asked whether it should be anonymous or students should be identified for future cross-


   referencing studies. Robin said this survey could not contain identifying information (PI, name, 
 
   etc.) for the reviewers and analyzers of the information, because of privacy regulations. 


• Rogene said that asking about the funding in the consent form can be off-putting to students. 
 
  Robin said some changes in the current survey form could make it more user-friendly.


• Rogene suggested getting data on students’ majors, etc. However, Leslie pointed out that students 
 
   often do research in labs outside of their major, so the usefulness of this information might be 
 
   limited.


• Robin agreed that it would be possible to implement this survey this semester. She suggested that


   two surveys, at different times in students’ careers, might give useful information about the
 
 
   development of their attitudes.

It was not decided whether or not the CBS survey or Grinnell survey will be used. Bill will keep us posted on his progress.

B. Use of statistics to fulfill a second quantitative requirement (Beau, Andrew)
Beau talked about how students on the CBS Student Board felt that the content of Stat 3011 is not particularly beneficial to CBS students. The consensus from students was that given the importance of statistics for biologists, Stat 3011 was not giving enough application-based learning. While it provides a minimal useful set of statistical tests, the students thought the CBS Biostatistics course (Biol 3272) is more beneficial for CBS students.

There was some discussion of the distinctions between Biol 3272 and CSCI 3003 (Introduction to Computing in Biology), which also satisfies the quantitative II requirement.
The consensus was that STATS 3011 will remain on the list of possible statistics courses, and each major will revisit whether or not it will be allowed for a quantitative requirement. DUGSs will report back on the decision of their majors about retaining Stat 3011 to fulfill a quantitative II requirement.
4. Announcements

A. Robin has been elected a Fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of Science.
